LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN EXECUTIVE GROUP
12th April, 2007

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Smyth - in the Chair

Cath Hamilton
} Community Representative


Aled Owen

]


OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



J. Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager



V. Joseph - Principal Committee Administrator

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Lindley and P.C. A. Sutcliffe.

2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 11th January, 2007, were approved as a correct record and the following matters were discussed: -

· Changes in bus routes by local bus services.

· LIFT Centre Phase 2 feasibility study for Little Hulton.

· Completed works on Longshaw Drive.

· Current status of the ongoing shops review.

3.
LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN


UPDATE MARCH, 2007
John Rooney, Neighbourhood Manager presented a report providing a progress of the action plan up to March, 2007.  The current status was as follows: -


25 items completed (22%).


53 items ongoing as a target (45%).


9 items will not meet target but will be achieved (13%).


9 items will not be achieved at all (14%).


5 items were now in the last period (5%).

Members present gave detailed consideration to the report and discussed the current status and all themes. Specific matters raised were: -

· Ensuring community consultation regarding community use facilities at the new Walkden High School.

· Investigate potential to erect Christmas lights in Little Hulton.

· West Salford regeneration and the vision for the Little Hulton Hub.

· The appointment of the Sports Development Officer.

The meeting also gave consideration to items from the action plan which, for a variety of reasons, such as agencies no longer delivering schemes, targets being unachievable or action being delivered as mainstream activity could be removed from the Action Plan.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the report be noted, and insofar as this group are concerned the items as listed for approval in the report now submitted be approved except item 7.18 which should remain as part of the action plan.



(2) the Neighbourhood Manager investigates and prepares a further report on the specific issues raised.

4.
HIGHWAYS CAPITAL PROGRAMME - DEVOLVED BUDGET

AGREED:
THAT Nikki Park be requested to make arrangements for a special meeting of Executive Group to be held in May, 2007, to consider this item.

5.
BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE UPDATE
John Rooney, Neighbourhood Manager, reported on information he had received from the Strategic Director of Children’s Services regarding the current status of the BSF programme as it affected the Community Committee Area.

He made specific mention of the reduction of places at the new Harrop Fold High School and indicated that the decision of the Outline Business Case would be known in May, 2007.

AGREED: 
THAT the matter be noted.

6.
WALKDEN DISTRICT CENTRE
John Rooney, Neighbourhood Manager, reported on the current position regarding the development of Walkden District Centre.

Members expressed concern at the delay in making the necessary improvements and requested information regarding the proposed redevelopment of Tesco Ltd.

AGREED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager investigates the abovementioned matters. 

7.
DEVELOPING NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT/LOCAL


PARTNERSHIP BUSINESS GROUP

The meeting considered two reports relating to proposed changes in the way in which the Neighbourhood Management Areas would manage their business across a wide range of partners and service deliverers.

The reports identified proposals and indicative structures that would be common across all Neighbourhood Management Areas.

It was reported that the issues relating to Developing Neighbourhood Management was to be reported to the Council at the meeting to be held on 16th May, 2007.  The LPBG groups would go live from June/July, 2007.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

8.
OVER 50S EVENT
John Rooney, Neighbourhood Manager, reported on the successful Over 50s event that had been held in the One Stop Shop and Sports Hall. Around 100 people had completed questionnaires. Members made the draw from the prize draw relating to the questionnaire.
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